

Attendees: 20: Bert Jacobson, Hope Mueller, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Jamie black, Keith Olsen, Mike Glass, John Schmidt, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Simon Levear, Tim and Peggy Steck, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Paula Loftin, Bill Randleman, Russ Walters, Jared Haas and Zach Matheny.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Peggy Steck read the March 2022 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller read the Treasurer's report. It was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia –She asked if we could do the raffle, we did last year where we raffle off a membership and 8 event entries for next year (2023). One raffle prize for each weekend (four overall). It went over well and the winners were very excited. We all agreed. She also asked for a third person to talk about it and sell tickets. Paula, Jamie and John S. all volunteered. They are still in communication with Brian at Linn County Parks and Rec. things are in his hands for now. Moving forward slowly.

The April meeting will be on 4/13 at 6:30 pm at Jamie black's house.

Operations Manual –Bonnie – Pretty much done. Bonnie needs to type up the changes decided on at the last meeting. Still need timing document.

Evolution School – Paula – It's on!!! We have a signed contract and the venue is paid for. Paula needs to send a venue description to the school and other info so they can list it on Motor sports Registration site. Ryan Leblanc will be the head timing person with assistance from John Schmidt.

Ice Breaker Recap – Bert, everyone – Really good turnout, we met Bonnie's cut off of 100 entrants, 92 people showed up. The weather was crappy, wet all day. The course was good after many modifications. Pre-tech and check-in went well and helped with everything on Sunday.

Blind Autocross Recap – Bonnie – 36 people signed up, 34 ran. \$720 was donated to Guide dogs for the blind Oregon. We had a blast. Some of are really good navigators and some of us really are not. Licia brought up that the timing chief directed his wife right into one of the

timing lights and that was really funny. No damage was caused luckily. Licia also brought the completely shredded cone that fell out of her car as they were leaving.

New Business:

Event 1 & 2 planning – Bert – It is at VRC. Bert will bring the EESCC notebook to the EEMSP meeting and they will pick out a course. Sunday is Mother's Day and we'll do coffee and doughnuts and hand out flowers to all moms. Trailers, etc. all the usual. Not going to sweep the lot, will blow off the course with the Billy goat.

Larison Rock HillClimb – Mike – They had their first meeting and all the positions are figured out. The helper's group has some new folks for this year. The Towing and fire department are almost set. We are still on the five-year permit. Mike is getting the operations plan ready to submit to the Forest Service. The next meeting is April 19th.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie – She brought up the question of when the memorial service for Jerry Braunberger will be. Bert said no word yet, they family has to plan it.

Need to reschedule the Hwy cleanup. It will be this Sunday the 10th, 9am and the Chevron on Hwy 53 MP3.

She is going to order helmets for drovers if enough people respond that they want them. They will be available to pick up at event 1 & 2.

She also added more info on Larison. Rules and regulations changes, etc. more info is on the NHA Hillclimb page their Facebook site.

She and Jim are going to the Spring Enduro at Medford and if anyone wants go also, they can go as a group.

Tim – Do we need trailer insurance, in case of a break in. Bonnie will enquire about a quote.

Simon – The rally course is written and should be really fun. Simon found a new and exciting road. It will end at Pizza (forgot which one) in Springfield.

He asked if we wanted to change the date as it's on the same weekend as the Evo school. We decided to keep it the same date, May 21st. Registration is online. We will use the app again.

Lorin – He has the contract for Roseburg for June 4th and 5th. Will ask about the camping price.

Newsletter release – Next week

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

April - Licia May - Simon June -

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 pm.